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Alumni Relations social media followers increased by 3.3% and we had a 5.5% increase in alumni 
volunteers over the last fiscal year. Increase in donor satisfaction yielded steady numbers along with 
donor retention and alumni giving rates. Targeted growth is expected with the goal of increasing 
planned gifts. Rebekah LaPlante joined the team in May and has developed a marketing plan for our 
alumni that will better explain gift planning and the different ways available to include Radford in an 
estate plan. 
 
Ms. White announced that the feasibility study for a future athletic campaign is underway with 
Huron|GG+A. All data and supporting materials have been submitted and 1:1 campus interviews are 
completed. Recommendations from the GG+A study for the Alumni Program Review are being 
implemented including sunsetting current or recent offerings to ensure adequate bandwidth with 
alumni relations. The magazine will now be on a standardized production schedule focusing on impact 
and donor profiles and we will continue to enhance Radford’s overall digital communications and 
engagement strategy. 
 
In closing, Ms. White invited Raymond Ladd, a sophomore,
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